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New Maryland Elementary School

Parent School Support Committee
PSSC Minutes
Date/Time: Wednesday, October 19, 2016; 6pm
Location: New Maryland Elementary School

1.  Call to Order
a)  Regrets – Jason Burns, Aura Reid, Stacy Coy 

2.  Review and Approval of the Agenda
    Sarah Bird seconded by Lisa Innes
3.  Approval of Minutes from Previous Meeting (May 2016)
     Jennifer Bent seconded by Richard Lisa Innes
4.  Business Arising from Minutes (follow-up items)

        a) PSSC Budget:  No discussion
        b) Guest speaker:  Karyn Hamilton confirmed that Ryan Hamilton will present to 
             parents and guests on November 16th . Topic: Growth Mind Set 
        c) PSSC meeting dates were set for the remainder of the year
6.  Reports

       a) DEC (Terry Pond):   
-Terry is on the DHAC for healthy food fund raisers

-Tomorrow night is the PSSC orientation for new members at Gibson Neil School
-Ernst and Young study results will be shared at FHS Tues Oct 25th
-Leo Hayes cachement area study is on going

-No feasibility studies in ASD-W this year

 b. Principal’s report  (Heather Hallett): 
-We welcome Melissa Gaudet who will be teaching Gr. 5 IF

-Cross country was very successful with high participation and a great showing

-School will have an official review this year.  On the Professional Learning days Oct 6th and 7th the School Improvement Indicators for the upcoming school review were examined and discussed by all staff.
-Provision of fluoride for students in grades 1-5 started last week.
-Safe Schools/Fire prevention week was successfully completed.
-To date we have 60 K students registered for next school year

-The cross walks have been painted in school colors to increase visibility and hopefully use.

-The school is now celebrating student attendance monthly rather than at the end of the school year

-The Indigo adopt a school program raised $600.00.  The money will be used to purchase books for the French Immersion program

-Author visits from Barbara Reid and Anne Scott were very well received

-ELF to start next week (Early Literacy friends)

-Esther Lee will begin EAL tutoring for recommended students in November (English as a second language)

-Earth Rangers provided an excellent performance at no charge to the school

-French Immersion lead is here this week ( 1 week only)

-There will be a school based Remembrance Day Ceremony November 10th

-The bus numbers will change in November.  All buses in the FEC area will now started with 200

-The no toys at school policy includes ”collector cards” and as such we have been asking students who bring them to school to take them home.


School Improvement

-3 staff are participating in an ASDF-W book study “Choice Words” by Peter Johnston

-ESST is facilitating training and refreshers in “Zones of Regulation” (student self-regulation program)
-A three 4 step program called Wits is being rolled out for students in November.                             Walk away. Ignore, Talk it out, Seek help                                                     

-The student voice committee reviewed the School Improvement Indicators, recommended noise cancellation head phones or ear plugs for the classrooms and expressed concern about the damage being done by students to trees on the playgrounds.

-The ASD-W Math Lead is working with grade one teachers on refining a balanced Math program and the EECD Math improvement agenda  in the 10 Year Plan.
-The ASD-W Literacy Lead is working with grade 1 and 2 teachers on sustaining balanced literacy, formative assessment, data collection and record keeping.
c. Home and School:   This year student volunteers from the High School (FHS) and members of the Lions Club will be volunteering at the “stations” for Fall Frolic.
Next Meeting:   November 30, 2016 

Adjournment at 7:35

